UNIVERSITY of **HOUSTON** SYSTEM

DACA Information

Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals Program

University of Houston System Information Page

GENERAL INFORMATION

In September 2017, the US Department of Homeland Security (DHS) formally rescinded the Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA) Program. In rescinding the program, DHS stopped accepting new applications and renewals for DACA after a short phase out period for persons whose DACA status was expiring between September 5, 2017 and March 5, 2018. Those individuals could apply to renew their status if they applied by October 5, 2017.

Current deferrals and employment authorizations under DACA are valid until the date of expiration on those documents. Pending applications and renewals will be considered on a case by case basis under the current rules. Because federal courts and/or Congress may act at any time, the ability to apply for DACA renewal may change quickly.

FEBRUARY 2018 UPDATE

In January 2018, two separate federal courts ruled that U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) must continue to accept DACA renewal applications while those lawsuits are pending about the DACA program. In turn, the U.S. Justice Department is appealing the decision of at least one of the federal courts. In the meantime and until further notice, USCIS has resumed accepting requests for DACA renewal on the same terms as were in place before September 2017.

Those persons whose DACA status expired before September 5, 2016, or those whose DACA was previously terminated at any time, cannot request DACA as a renewal (because renewal requests typically must be submitted within one year of the expiration date of their last period of deferred action approved under DACA), but may nonetheless file a new initial DACA request in accordance with the Form I-182D and Form I-765 instructions.

Here is information from USCIS on filing a request for renewal under DACA. Based on information as of February 26, 2018; here is a summary of who may file a request for a DACA extension and what forms should be submitted, prepared by the Immigrant Legal Resource Center.

Congress continues to debate how to update DACA or whether to terminate it. Because the federal courts and/or Congress may act at any time, the ability to apply for DACA renewal may change quickly.

Other Resources:

- 1. USCIS Guidance on Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals: Response to January 2018 Preliminary Injunction (including February 14, 2018 update).
- 2. Immigrant Legal Resource Center, Community Advisory, "Successful DACA Renewal Applications Under New USCIS Guidelines" (Response to January 2018 Court Decision).
- 3. Immigrant Legal Resource Center, Community Advisory "Understanding DACA Renewals Under USCIS' January 2018 Guidelines"

WHO MAY FILE A REQUEST FOR CONTINUED DEFERRAL?

INITIAL APPLICATIONS

USCIS is not accepting DACA requests from individuals who have never previously been granted deferral under DACA.

Initial DACA requests for deferral and for Employment Authorization Documents (EADs) that have already been filed are considered on a case-by-case basis within the same parameters as before if the requests were received by Tuesday, September 5, 2017. All pending initial applications and renewals as of September 5, 2017 are considered on a case by case basis.

RENEWALS

For DACA benefits that will expire in the future:

• Current DACA recipients whose benefits will expire in the future may file a DACA renewal request.

For DACA benefits that expired on or after September 5, 2016:

• Current DACA recipients whose benefits expired **on or after September 5, 2016 may still file a DACA renewal request**.

For DACA benefits that expired on or before September 5, 2016, or if your DACA was previously terminated at any time:

• DACA recipients whose benefits expired on or before September 5, 2016, or whose DACA status was previously terminated at any time, are not eligible to request DACA as a renewal, but may be eligible to file a new initial DACA request.

It is recommended that you consult with a competent immigration lawyer or pro bono legal aid clinic with immigration expertise before filing a DACA renewal request.

ADVANCE PAROLE

USCIS had a program through which DACA recipients could request permission to travel outside the country and reenter with their DACA status, if they could demonstrate that their need for travel was for "humanitarian, education, or employment" purposes.

USCIS will no longer accept or approve advance parole requests from DACA recipients.

LOST EMPLOYMENT AUTHORIZATION DOCUMENTS (EAD) CARDS

• If an individual's still-valid EAD is lost, stolen, or destroyed, they may request a replacement EAD by filing a new Form 1-765.

ENFORCEMENT

- USCIS has previously indicated that the information provided in DACA requests will not proactively be provided
 to ICE and CBP for immigration proceedings, unless they meet the requirements for a Notice to Appear;
 however, CIS notes that this policy may be modified, superseded, or revoked without notice at any time. See:
 2011 USCIS Policy Memorandum re Notices to Appear. Generally, these would be items that are a violation of
 DACA status.
- The Immigration and Customs Enforcement Action 2011 memorandum titled "Enforcement Actions at or Focused on Sensitive Locations" remains in effect. Sensitive locations include colleges and universities. This policy is designed to ensure that enforcement does not occur unless exigent circumstances exist.

DEADLINES

There is no specific deadline for how long this opportunity to apply for renewal of deferred status; however, Congress continues to debate how to update DACA or whether to terminate it. Additionally, federal courts may issue rulings that affect DACA because of pending cases which have temporarily halted the rescission of DACA. At least one of those decisions is on appeal. Because federal courts and/or Congress may act at any time, the ability to apply for DACA renewal may change quickly.

INFORMATION FROM SEPTEMBER 2017

The following information was issued in September 2017 as an overview and response regarding the DACA rescission program:

UNIVERSITY OF HOUSTON SYSTEM

- 1. Statement from UH System Chancellor Renu Khator on DACA (September 5, 2017).
- 2. UHS Resources

UHLC Immigration Clinic

The University of Houston Law Center's immigration clinic is available to University of Houston System students from all of our campuses who need a free intake consultation. Appointments can be scheduled by calling the clinic main number at (713) 743-2094. Be sure to indicate you are a student with the UH System and ask for an intake consultation.

3. UH Resources

The Urban Experience Program (UEP) in the UH Division of Student Affairs complements the larger mission of the University of Houston by expanding opportunities for the university's diverse student population by preventing minor obstacles from becoming major setbacks to degree achievement. The priority at UEP is to help students thrive by offering a variety of services that students need to get the most out of their college experience and prepare for a successful future. The UEP Office is located in Student Service Center 1, Bldg., 524, Room 302; email: UEPUH@central.uh.edu; phone (713) 743-6032; UEP DACA website: uh.edu/uep/events_programs/daca. html.

The Center for Diversity and Inclusion (CDI) provides workshops, programs, student leadership opportunities, and safe space environments to promote cross-cultural communication and culturally-responsive practices that help diverse communities connect. CDI is located in the Student Center South, Suite B12; email: uhcdi@central. uh.edu; website: uh.edu/cdi.

The Center for Diversity and Inclusion along with a committee of students, faculty and staff created the DREAMzone Ally Training modeled after Arizona State University's DREAMzone Training. The workshop educates the University of Houston community about the undocumented student experience, discusses the challenges that undocumented students and their families may face, and provides local and national resources that assist undocumented students through their collegiate journey. The goal of this training is to create a more inclusive campus environment for undocumented students who are often considered an invisible population.

Counseling and Psychological Services (CAPS) promotes the well-being of the diverse campus community by balancing high quality mental health services and clinical training with accessibility to foster student success through self-discovery, learning and interpersonal engagement. CAPS believes that the mental health of students is a vital component of their academic, personal, and professional success. We are able to provide emotional and psychological support for students who may be experiencing a range of emotions, including fear, shock, anxiety, sadness, helplessness, and/or anger. After business hours, CAPS is available to you 24/7 by calling our main number at 713.743.5454 to be connected to our after-hours counselor. We are located at Student Services Center 1, Room 226. For more information please visit, uh.edu/caps/resources/dream_scholars.html

University of Houston Diversity and Inclusion Statement

The University of Houston embraces diversity and recognizes our responsibility to foster an open, welcoming environment where students, faculty and staff of all backgrounds can collaboratively learn, work and serve. We value the academic, social, and broader community benefits that arise from a diverse campus and are committed to equity, inclusion and accountability. Diversity enriches our university community and is a driving force instrumental to our institutional success and fulfillment of the university's mission. We commit to engaging in an ongoing dialogue to thoughtfully respond to the changing realities of our increasingly interconnected world. We will continually strive to work together to address the challenges of the future in a way that removes barriers to success and promotes a culture of inclusivity, compassion and mutual respect. The competencies gained through diverse experiences across campus prepare all of our students, staff and faculty to thrive personally and professionally in a global society.

US DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND SECURITY (DHS)

- 1. Frequently Asked Questions: Rescission of Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA) (September 5, 2017) Provides answers to many of the questions about how DHS will handle DACA rescission.
- 2. Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA) (September 5, 2017).
- 3. "Memorandum on Rescission of Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA)," (September 5, 2017).
- 4. Press Release, "Rescission of Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA)," (September 5, 2017).

OTHER RESOURCES:

1. Immigrant Legal Resource Center, Community Advisory, "What Do I Need to Know if the DACA Program Ends?" (August 28, 2017).